COMSTOCK HOA

Quarterly Board Meeting

July 13, 2016

The meeting came to order at 7 pm at the Fruita Community Center.  Those Board Members in attendance were:  Cynthia Reed, President; Ed Ralston, Treasurer; Scott Mackey and Keith Schaefer.  Nineteen Homeowners were present at the meeting.

I.  Welcome/Introduction of Board:

   The Board introduced themselves. 

II.  Reading of Minutes from last Quarterly Board Meeting:

Board Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were read by Cynthia, President.  After a motion to approve the minutes by Scott and a second by Keith, the minutes were approved.

III.  Reports of Officers:

a.  Ed Ralston, Treasurer:  Ed reported that we now have $123,600 in the bank.  According to the state we must have our money in specific reserves not just in the bank.  We will change that.  We will have a reserve labeled for irrigation, another for fence repair, etc.  There was a question from the floor asking why we had left Heritage Management Company.  Ed stated that the accounting by them was not clear.  For example, when people were in arrears and their account was sent to collections, we never heard anymore about that money.  Another homeowner reported that she had received a bill from Topline Management stating that she owed $75.00.  She has a record of every bill she has paid and the check number.  She did not owe $75.00.  Cindy told her to see her after the meeting because she would like all the details.  Ed gave out our web address so people could find out the latest information in our HOA.  Another question from the floor was why we don't have mailings.  Ed explained that it costs a lot of money to mail out 312 mailings.  That is the number of homeowners in our association.

b.  Keith Schaefer, Contractor Insurance:  We do not have insurance to cover contractors who work with us.  They must carry their own insurance.

IV.  Unfinished Business:

a.  Irrigation System – Ed

We decided to open access of the interior of the irrigation system which will allow us to get at the build up of mud which has been accumulating for 19 years.  We hired a company who will do this.  So far, they have opened two of the nine accesses.  That is why the water is turned off periodically.  We have run into numerous problems like different sizes of pipe in the system and some pipes are not where they are supposed to be according to our map.  We believe we will be able to access six more openings which are in the north end of the development and prone to most of the problems.  There were numerous questions from the audience.  The homeowner at the end of Jasper was the most frustrated.  He pays his yearly dues, but isn't able to use the system.  Cindy asked him to come up after the meeting to discuss his problem and possibly work out a solution.

b.  Contractor for Irrigation System/Landscaping – Aztec Irrigation

Cindy stated that Aztec continues to be our contractor.  There have been problems with pruning the round abouts and weed control.  We are working on those problems.  She also reminded homeowners that we must have access to their backyards.  She reminded them to not plant trees on top of irrigation lines, also.  She stated that we are considering having someone check the plantings and have the homeowner sign a form indicating they are responsible for any damage to the irrigation line.

c.New Property Management Firm – Topline

Website is Toplinemanagementinc.com

Cindy stated that Heritage failed to send out letters to our homeowners stating that they were no longer our management company.  She reported that Topline did send out letters reporting that they were our new management company and asking homeowners to fill out a form that was enclosed with correct phone numbers and email addresses.  One person in the audience said they had not received the form.

d.  Fences – Still evaluating what work will need to be done.

We are looking at the columns.  They need some work, but we are going to delay fixing them for the time being until we are finished with the irrigation system problems.

e.  Yard Sale – Didn't go so well.  Cindy stated that the weather was not cooperative.  It really isn't a community building event.  We will not consider having a Neighborhood Yard Sale again.  People can have their own sales.

V.  New Business

a.  Homeowner had concerns about placement of utility lines in relationship to irrigation lines -  Cindy stated that one water engineer she spoke with said that since we have clay soil rather than sandy soil, the water will not soak straight down into the utility lines but rather spread evenly .  Scott also said that utility lines are insulated against water.

b.  New Signs at Entrances – Thanks to Ed and Bonnie.  Ed ordered the signs and installed them.  Bonnie does the updating of the signs.

c.  Political Signs cannot be on HOA community property and cannot be on Homeowner's property prior to August 9th and after the election per covenants.  Signs can be put out on your property 90 days before an election but not before.

d.  Homeowner Questions/concerns/input – 3 min. limit for each person.

1.  Question:  If there is a dog in a backyard and homeowner must leave gate unlocked so that we can get into backyard for irrigation, what happens if dog gets out?  Cindy answered that by saying that they must fill out the form to Topline so that we know there is a dog in the backyard and we must call the homeowner to let him/her know when we want access.  Then they will keep the dog in that day.  It states in the covenants that the HOA has an easement into your backyard.  That means the HOA has a legal right to go into your backyard.

2.  If a homeowner doesn't use the irrigation system then homeowner doesn't need to leave gate unlocked is that correct?  The HOA also owns the perimeter fences along Coulson and Ottley streets so that the HOA would need access to your backyard.

3.  Entrance Sign:  A person in the audience felt it wasn't prudent to replace or repair the sign while we still have an irrigation problem.  A majority of the audience agreed.

4.  Will you put the financial s on our web site?  Cindy addressed that question by stating that we will send homeowners the financial s via an email but if they are on the web site everyone can view them and that is not in our best interests.

5.  Why do you send violation letters instead of going door to door?  Cindy explained that people can be very disrespectful, or say they will correct the problem, but don't.

6.  A homeowner complimented the current Board on their job of trying to fix the irrigation system. She stated that she had been a resident for a number of years and this was the first Board that had actually addressed the irrigation problem.  Cindy thanked her.

VI.  The next Quarterly Meeting will be on Wednesday, October 12, 2016,   7 PM in the Fruita Community Center.

VII.  Adjournment – After a motion by Ed and a second by Keith, the meeting was adjourned.

Bonnie Handy, Secretary

